
     

       
     

   

                
 

     

         

 
             

               
             

              
                
               

            

                
              

  

                 
              

   
 
 
 
  

        
   
   

 
  

 

 

State of California The Resources Agency 
DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION 

NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 

TO:  State  Clearinghouse  
Office  of  Planning  and  Research  
1400  Tenth  Street,  Room  222  
P.O.  Box  3044   
Sacramento,  California  95812-3044  

FROM:  Department  of  Parks  and  Recreation  
Diablo  Range  District   
15751  Tesla  Road   
Livermore,  CA  94550  

SUBJECT: Filing of the Notice of Determination in compliance with Section 21108 of the Public Resources 
Code. 

STATE CLEARINGHOUSE NUMBER: 2010062076 

PROJECT TITLE: Carnegie SVRA Sediment Cleanout (IS/MND Addendum) 

CONTACT  PERSON:  Gina  Benigno  PHONE:   (925)  409-8392  
Gina.Benigno@parks.ca.gov  

PROJECT LOCATION: Carnegie State Vehicular Recreation Area, Alameda and San Joaquin Counties 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The Carnegie SVRA and Mitchell Ravine Projects IS/MND was adopted by the 
Department of Parks and Recreation in 2010. The IS/MND included implementing continued long-term 
storm water facilities maintenance including the maintenance of storm water detention basins and culvert 
clean-out at the District Office Road where it crosses Corral Hollow Creek. This addendum will include 
additional culverts in the vicinity of the Maintenance Bridge. The additional activity identified does not 
meet the conditions described in Section 15162 of the State CEQA Guidelines. 

This is to advise that the California Department of Parks and Recreation has approved the above 
project on August 15, 2023, and has made the following determinations regarding the above 
described project: 

1. The  project  will  not  have  a  significant  effect  on  the  environment.  
2. An  Addendum  to  the  Negative  Declaration  was  prepared  for  this  project,  pursuant  to  the  provisions  of  

CEQA.  
3. Mitigation  measures  were  not  made  a  condition  of  the  approval  of  the  project.  

4. A  Mitigation  reporting  or  monitoring  plan  was  not  adopted  for  this  project.  

5. A  Statement  of  Overriding  Considerations  was  not  adopted  for  this  project.  

6. Findings  were  not  made  pursuant  to  the  provisions  of  CEQA.  

This is to certify that the Negative Declaration, is available to the General Public at the California 
Department of Parks and Recreation, Diablo Range District Office, located at 15751 Tesla Road, 
Livermore, CA 94550. 

Gina Benigno on behalf of Clinton Elsholz 
District Superintendent (Acting). 
Diablo Range District 

Date 
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